Resolution from the Department Heads Council of the College of Arts and Sciences and the Academic Policy and Review Council regarding the review process for the proposed Liberal Studies Program for Honors Students

Whereas the process of review of curriculum at Western Carolina University is clearly spelled out in the Faculty Handbook (http://www.wcu.edu/10853.asp) thusly:

        The responsibility for curriculum development and revision rests with the faculty.  Primary responsibility resides in the department and college in which the curriculum is housed and delivered.  Four university-wide groups have responsibility for reviewing proposed changes in the curriculum.  These are the Liberal Studies Committee, the Graduate Council, the Professional Education Council, and the Faculty Senate.
Whereas the Honors College has proposed an independent Liberal Studies program, the Honors Path Curriculum, for its students yet it does not house the departments and colleges which design and implement Liberal Studies Curriculum.

Whereas the purview of Liberal Studies curriculum design, review, and implementation resides with the Liberal Studies (Oversight) Committee and the Faculty Senate.

Whereas the Department Heads Council of the College of Arts and Sciences considers the proposed Liberal Studies Program for Honors Students to be highly significant to the entire community, from program level on up to University level, as it will impact students in every major offered on campus.  

Whereas the Honors College proposal raises fundamental questions about the meaning of an undergraduate education from Western Carolina University as well as a myriad of details related to possible implementation.

Be it resolved that the Dean of the Honors College should submit the proposed curriculum change to the Chair of the Academic Policy and Review Council who will then distribute it to the Chairs of the Liberal Studies Oversight Committee and the University Curriculum Committee.  These three groups (APRC, LSOC, and UCC) will work in collaboration to send delegates to each college’s curriculum committee for formal consultation and feedback of the Honors College proposal.  After consulting with the colleges, the APRC, LSOC, and UCC will reconvene jointly to review the proposed curriculum change and to make recommendations to the Faculty Senate for discussion and action.
